
Macalister Demonstration Farm Update 484 (Week ending 23rd Nov 2018) 

The paddock next on offer has an average of 1,400 kg DM available per hectare (42 kg grown per hectare per 

day). There is a fair amount of seedhead, but good quality for middle November. Soil moisture is very good. 

The grass colour (pale green), and quantity, in the patches between the clumps, shows that a good response 

would have been achieved with more fertiliser, specifically Nitrogen. The graze rest times for the five 

recently grazed paddocks were between 19 days and 33 days with an average of 28 days.  The current 

paddock (34) is 33 days rested and has 2.9 leaves regrown at a leaf appearance rate of 11.4 days.  

In the recently grazed paddock, the cows could have eaten a bit more and produced more milk if more feed 

was available. This paddock has an even 7 cm residue across the paddock, with very few higher clumps. This 

is good for the ongoing growth, and quality, of the paddock, with no need to top, however, it was not good 

for milk per cow. In order to get that kind of residue the cows must have been hungry, i.e. their intake was 

lower than their potential. 

The benefits of topping at the right time is obvious, with paddocks topped at the previous grazing now 

offering fantastic quality and will get high level utilisation by the cows.  At a cost of $60 per hectare, topping 

improves only the clumps, say 40% of the paddock. If we assume this 40% of the paddock brings an extra 

one tonne consumed at the next two grazings, this equates to $75 per tonne of feed, a great feed price to 

make milk from. Sixty bales of silage have been wrapped up and included in the grass consumption 

calculations. 

 

As part of regular checking, the grain per drop was weighed and found to be 6 kg per cow per day, rather 

than 5 kg we thought. It just shows, particularly in a tight season with high grain prices, how important it is 

to check the grain drop with every load that comes in ς ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ŀƭƭ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘΦ  

A water budget has been done as a planning measure in response to the dry season. The Board will look at 

options to manage the risk of a continuing dry at their next meeting.  
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